

CITY OF NEW HAVEN JUSTIN ELICKER MAYOR

JUSTIN MCCARTHY
CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

CITY HALL

165 CHURCH ST. NEW HAVEN, CT 06510 (203) 946-7900 FAX (203) 946-7911

July 22, 2025

Honorable Tyisha Walker-Myers President, Board of Alders 165 Church Street New Haven, CT 06510

Dear President Walker-Myers,

I am pleased to request that the Board approve an order to allow street closures for the Faxon Law 48th Annual New Haven Road Race on September 1, 2025.

As the President of the Board of Alders, I solicit you to give full support for the event, which is a world-class athletic and civic event that donates thousands to numerous local charities and worthy organizations. The route will require closures on various city streets to ensure the safety of participants. As the race clears each intersection the street will be reopened.

Very truly yours,

Rebecca Bombero

Deputy Chief Administrative Officer